
Welcome back to another exciting half term at Maybury, I hope you had a lovely Easter break. We have a busy term 
ahead with lots of exciting trips and school events including our family fun day on Wednesday 18th May at 3:30-5:30 and 
our Kings and Queens week to celebrate the Queens Platinum Jubilee.  This will include workshops and a whole school 
picnic style lunch, as well as opportunities for children to learn about the Queen, the Jubilee and past monarchs.  

Reception class enjoyed a wonderful trip to Elm Farm last week, they had the opportunity to meet lots of animals and 
Angelfish class had a wonderful day at Butser Farm yesterday, which is an archaeological open-air museum, as part of 
their History topic “Rotten Romans.” We were also very excited to watch our ducklings hatch from eggs this week in Star-
fish class.   

As you are aware, the response to COVID-19 has changed from 1st April 2022.  The advice for COVID-19 has been brought 
into line with the advice that is given for other respiratory infections (a cold, flu etc.). Regular asymptomatic testing 
(using lateral flow tests) is no longer recommended for adults or children.   Free PCR tests are no longer available to the 
vast majority of people and there is no longer a need for you to request a PCR test if you have symptoms of COVID-19. 
 
What to do if you or your child has symptoms: 
Adults with symptoms of a respiratory infection, including COVID-19, and who have a high temperature or feel unwell, 
should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people until they feel well enough to resume normal activities 
and they no longer have a high temperature. 
Children who are unwell and have a high temperature should stay at home and avoid contact with other people. They 
can come back to school when they no longer have a high temperature, and they are well enough to attend. 
 
What to do if you or your child has a positive COVID-19 test: 
Adults with a positive COVID-19 test result should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people for 5 days, 
which is when they are most infectious. For children and young people aged 18 and under, the advice is to stay at home 
for 3 days from the day of the positive test. 

This half term we welcome Mrs Franssen who will be supporting in Sea Turtles class every morning to replace Mrs Sand-
erson who has moved to Angelfish as their teaching assistant. Welcome Mrs Franssen. Miss Pettengell will be commenc-
ing her maternity leave from Friday 13th April. After half term Mrs Melling will return from her maternity leave as the 
teacher in Sea turtles class and Mrs Butler will return to Manta Rays class to work alongside Mrs Roberts. 

As a reminder there is a bank holiday on Monday 2nd May, therefore the school will be closed. We will reopen on Tues-
day 3rd May. Please ensure all children arrive between 8:35am and 8:40am. 

We have a mufti day on Friday 6th May, we ask that in all children bring a large 
wrapped chocolate bar or box of chocolates which we will use for our choco-
late tombola at our family fun day.  

As we move towards the summer months children are able to wear shorts and summer dresses, if 
children wear dresses they can wear white or grey tights underneath (not leggings). 

Many of our families will be celebrating Eid over the bank holiday weekend, I wish all of you a  hap-
py and peaceful Eid.  

Mrs Merritt.   
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Rainbow Fish Nursery 

All the children have settled back into Nursery well. They have enjoyed being outside in the spring sun-
shine and have planted potatoes in their garden.  The children are also enjoying watching the beans grow 
that they planted back in March. 

Water play is always popular at Nursery, please make sure your child has a spare set of clothes in their 
bag.   

 

 

          

 

 

 

This half term, Nursery are going to be learning about ‘People who help us.’ They will be learning about 
how doctors, dentists and firefighters help us. The children have enjoyed role playing being the doctor 
this week and looking after each other. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Starfish 

What a lovely start to the Summer term with a trip to Elm Farm.  Starfish Class had a fantastic time 
meeting and feeding the farm animals.  The children are getting superb at naming the different farm ani-
mals including the names of the baby animals.  We fed meal worms to the chickens who were very 
greedy and to the geese who were very noisy!   All the farm animals were enjoying the lovely spring sun-
shine, especially the pigs who spent the whole morning asleep in the mud. 

All the children were impeccably behaved, and we were so proud of them.  Thank you to Mrs Parker, Mrs 
Butler and Miss Roberts for coming with us. 

Early Years Foundation Stage Update 
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Seahorses 
 
Seahorses have been busy learning about capacity in their maths lessons. They enjoyed filling containers 
 full, nearly full, half full and nearly empty. Seahorse Class also started to learn how to read scales. 
 

 
Seahorses have started learning about their new topic Kings, Queens and Castles. In their history lesson  
they decided what rules they think are good and we thought of our own rules that we would have if we  
were the next King or Queen. We came up with some very funny ones! 
 
Jellyfish 
 
Jellyfish class had a great time during wellbeing week at the end of last term. There were yoga sessions, 

discos and bird workshops! They took part in a brush party also, where they learnt to paint owls. They had 

to mix their own colours and use different shades to create depth in their paintings.  

In RE, the children have learnt about the Easter story and why it is so important to Christians. They then 

took part in Easter activities where they made headbands, decorated Easter eggs and drew Easter eggs. 

This term in Science, Jellyfish have been learning about climate change. They learnt all about how to re-

duce waste and how to reduce the harmful greenhouse gases in the atmosphere. They then made deci-

sions on how they could reduce, reuse and recycle items they didn’t want anymore. They also looked at 

recycling bins and how to effectively recycle different materials. 

 
This term Jellyfish are looking forward to using tie-dying effects using natural dyes such as beetroot and 
spinach to create summer clothing. 
 

Key Stage 1 Update  



Manta Rays 

We are learning about mass and weight in maths.  We have been weighing objects using g and kg, ordering objects 
from lightest to heaviest, finding objects that weigh more and less than 1kg, trying to make scales balance and com-
paring the weights of different objects.  We have been very busy!  

   
Angelfish  

At the end of this month, Angelfish class visited Butser Ancient Farm, in Hampshire. The children enjoyed a range of 

learning experiences, such as: becoming archaeologists looking at different artefacts and thinking about what they 

were and their uses; making their own jewellery using wire; building a wall out of a stone called flint; taking a tour 

around a Roman villa and designing a Roman inspired mosaic.  

 

 

 

 

 

Sea Turtles  

At the end of last term, Year 5 enjoyed a visit the local church to learn about why Christians celebrate Easter.  They 
learned all about the different important days leading up to Easter Sunday and created a bead chain to take away 
with them.  This half term we will be learning about the significance of mosques for Muslims. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sea Turtles have started a new Geography topic this half term, learning about France.  We were so impressed with 
their Easter projects where they made, drew or researched an aspect of French culture.  

 

Dolphins 

This is a busy month for Dolphins class as we are working hard ready for our SATs next month so we have been do-
ing lots of problem solving in Maths, tackling tricky multistep problems. For Literacy and PSHE we have been read-
ing a picture book called ‘Rose Blanche’ by Roberto Innocenti. We have also started a new class read ‘Skellig’ by 
David Almond, the children will be bringing this home to read some evenings so please share it with them and ask 
lots of questions, it’s a fantastic read! In DT we have a new project this half term, we are designing and creating our 
own mobile phone cases, we can’t wait to start making them! 
 

Key Stage 2 Update 
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Just to remind parents/carers that if they take their children out of school without authority for 5 or more 
days (which do not need to be consecutive), they will be liable to receive a penalty notice. Currently the 
amount payable under a penalty notice is £60.00 per parent/carer per child if paid within 21 days.  There-
after the amount increases to £120.00 if paid between 21 and 28 days. If the penalty notice remains un-
paid after 28 days, the Local Authority will consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court. Please note 
that penalty notices are issued per parent/carer per child so a family of two parents and two children will 
receive 4 penalty notices. 
 

Statutory consultation launch: Proposed changes to the School Admission Appeals Code 

The temporary regulations currently in place for admission appeals are due to expire on 30 September 
2022. We understand from the feedback we have received that admission authorities have welcomed the 
flexibilities which enabled appeals to continue during the pandemic. Furthermore, responses indicated 
that many admission authorities would like to see some of these changes made permanent.  

Following this positive feedback, we are now consulting on making some of the changes available in the 
temporary regulations permanent and able to be used without conditions relating to COVID-19.  We are 
not at this stage seeking views on wider changes to other elements of the Appeals Code.  

The permanent changes we are consulting on are:                                                              

• To allow admission authorities to decide whether to hold appeal hearings remotely (by telephone 
or video conference) or in person, or to give a choice of either, without reasons relating to COVID-
19.  

• To allow appeal hearings to continue and be decided by a panel of two, if the third member of an 
appeal panel has to withdraw and either postponing the remaining hearings or restarting the appeal 
will lead to an unreasonable delay.  

We hope to gather views directly from parents, including any comments about the potential impact of 
the proposals on individuals who may have protected characteristics, for example parents who have Eng-
lish as an additional language, or who may require reasonable adjustments to participate due to a special 
medical or social need.   

Any parents or parent forums who may wish to provide feedback can submit their views on the consulta-
tion linked above. 

We have also set up the admissionappeals.consultation@education.gov.uk mailbox for any comments or 
questions in relation to this consultation 
 

 

Please can we remind parents that school dinners should be paid for in advance. Please ensure that pay-
ment for the week ahead is made by the Monday morning, the cost for one week is £12.25 (£2.45 per 
day). Please also note that it is also possible to pay for more than one week at a time. 
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It's nice to be nice and if a member of Maybury Primary staff made you smile then let us know and we will 
pass on your comments to them. It can be for absolutely anyone in school and for any reason - we'd just 
like to know! Maybe someone in the office was super helpful, someone made your child smile, your class 
teacher or support staff went the extra mile, or you were helped by the Home school Link Worker, Inclu-
sion Leader or Senior Leadership Team or you just want to say thankyou. Please click on the link and fill 
out the form it will take you to, then just add in the information about the Maybury Hero.  We will share 
these nominations with staff each week in our staff meeting! 

 

The form can be found here:  https://forms.office.com/r/WZNRw9TY1t 
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May 

Monday 2 May Bank Holiday 

Friday 6 Mufti day – donate a chocolate bar 

Monday – Thursday 9-12 KS2 SATs week 

Monday – Friday 16-20 Kings and Queens week – Platinum Jubilee 

Monday 16 Seahorses class trip to Windsor Castle 

Tuesday 17 Jellyfish class trip to Nower Wood 

Wednesday 18 Chertsey Museum Workshops 

Wednesday 18 Family Fun Day— 3:30pm to 5:30pm 

Thursday 19 Mufti day and street party 

Friday 20 School closes for half term at 3:15pm 

Monday – Friday 

(2 weeks) 

  HALF TERM 23rd May to 3rd June 2022 

June 

Monday 6 Children return to school 

Monday – Friday 6 – 10 Enterprise week - Starfish 

Monday – Friday 6 – 10 Science week 

Friday 10 Happy Bags collection 

Tuesday 7 Planetarium visit to school 

Monday – Friday 13 - 17 Enterprise week – Seahorses 

Tuesday 14 Manta Rays class trip to Wisley 

Monday – Friday 20 - 24 Enterprise week - Jellyfish 

Wednesday 22 Sea Turtles class strawberry picking  

Monday – Friday 27 – 1 Enterprise week – Manta Rays 

Monday 27 Seahorses Class Assembly – 2:45pm 

Tuesday 28 Starbooks Reading Café – Library – 3:15pm – 3:30pm 

Wednesday 29 Class changeover day 

Wednesday 29 Reception induction meeting: 9am – 10am 

Wednesday 29 Nursery Induction: AM: 9am-10.30am & PM: 1pm-2.30pm 

July 

Monday – Friday 4 – 8 Enterprise week - Angelfish 

Wednesday 6 Sports Day 

Thursday 7 Dolphins Class Trip to Chessington 

Friday 8 Reports to parents 

Friday 8 Starfish Class Assembly – 9:00am 

Monday – Friday 11 – 15 Enterprise week – Sea Turtles & Dolphins 

Thursday 14 Year 6 Graduation Assembly at 2:30pm 

Friday 15 Maybury’s Got Talent 

Monday – Wednesday 18-20 Sea Turtles and Dolphins Residential Trip to High Ashurst  

Wednesday 20 End of term, school finishes at 1:30pm 



Autumn Term 2021 

1st September 2021 to 17th December 2021 

Half  Term 22nd October 2021—29th October 2021 

Spring Term 2022 

4th January 2022 to 1st April 2022 

Half Term 14th February 2022—18th February 2022 

Summer Term 2022 

19th April 2022 to 22nd July 2022 (Last day of the Summer Term is Weds 20th July 2022) 

Half Term  23rd May 2022—3rd June 2022 

(Please note May half term will be for 2 weeks) 

INSET Days—SCHOOL CLOSED for training 

Wednesday 1st September 2021 

Monday 1st November 2021 

Tuesday 4th January 2022 

Thursday 21st July 2022 

Friday 22nd July 2022 

 

Autumn Term 2022 

1st September 2022 to 16th December 2022 
Half  Term 24th October 2022—28th October 2022 
 
Spring Term 2023 
3rd January 2023 to 31st March 2023 
Half Term 13th February 2023—17th February 2023 
 
Summer Term 2023 
17th April 2023 to 21st July 2023  
Half Term 22nd May 2023 - 2nd June 2023 
(Please note May half term will be for 2 weeks) 

INSET Days—SCHOOL CLOSED for training 

Thursday 1st September 2022 
Friday 2nd September 2022 
Monday 31st October 2022 
Tuesday 3rd January 2023 
Friday 21st July 2023 

Academic Dates 2021/2022 
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April:  Responsibility 

May:  Perseverance 

June:  Honesty 

July:  Courage   

 

Our Values – Summer Term 

Responsibility 

April’s value is Responsibility, some suggestions to encourage this important value at home are: 

• Discuss the importance of looking after property, taking care of things and looking after environ-
ment   

• Encourage your children to be responsible for bringing the correct equipment to school (book 
bags, library books, P.E kits etc.) 

• Read  ‘Dear Greenpeace’ by Simon James and ‘Dogger’ by Shirley Hughes 

 

Perseverance 

May’s value is Perseverance, some suggestions to encourage this  important value at home are: 

• Talk about the importance of never giving up 

• Regularly encourage children to try new things 

• Share some instances when you’ve needed perseverance and grit to accomplish a difficult task 

 

Honesty: 

June’s value is Honesty , some suggestions to encourage this  important value at home are: 

• To ensure children play fairly, no cheating in games! 

• To praise and value your child when they tell the truth. 

•    To read stories such as “The boy who cried wolf”. 

 

Courage: 

July's value is Courage, some suggestions to encourage this 
important value at home are: 

• Talk  about standing up for what is right and being brave. 

· Talking about when you  have been scared  

· Encouraging children to have a go at new things: swim-
ming, sports activities etc. 

· Read ‘The Owl who was afraid of the dark’ by Jill Tom-
linson and ‘ The Gruffalo’ by Julia Donaldson  


